
 

WHEREAS, Grant K. Weed graduated from Whitman College with a 
Bachelor’s of Arts in 1976 and received his law degree from the 
Northwestern School of Law of Lewis & Clark College in 1980; and 
 
WHEREAS, since 1980, Grant has been actively practicing law in 
Snohomish County and beyond and in 2016 became the legal counsel for 
the Snohomish Health District; and 
 
WHEREAS, in six years with the Health District, Grant provided 

exceptional legal advice and counsel. He consistently attended monthly Board of Health meetings, 
committee meetings, and ad hoc meetings. He was always prepared, professional, knowledgeable, and 
helpful while providing Board members and Health District staff with sound legal counsel; and 
 
WHEREAS, Grant worked diligently with the Board of Health and staff to enact ordinances for a healthier 
Snohomish County, including guidelines for smoking in public places, restrictions on vaping products, and 
the secure medicine return program; and 
 
WHEREAS, Grant is a member of the Snohomish County Bar Association, the Washington State Bar 
Association and the Washington State Trial Lawyers Association/Washington State Association of Justice. 
Martindale-Hubbell Peer Review has awarded Grant its highest rating for legal abilities and ethical 
standards; and 
 
WHEREAS, Grant has been actively involved in the Everett community with organizations such as the 
Everett Public School Foundation, Snohomish County Red Cross, United Way of Snohomish County, 
Everett Chamber of Commerce, and the Rotary Club of Everett; and 
 
WHEREAS, after a long and distinguished career in the law profession, Grant is finally ready to retire and 
enjoy some well-deserved relaxation. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Snohomish Health District Board of Health recognizes 
Grant K. Weed for his dedicated service as general legal counsel to the Snohomish Health District and 
thanks him for his professionalism, commitment, integrity, and sound counsel. We wish Grant all the best 
in his retirement. 

ADOPTED this 14th day of June 2022 
 
 
_________________________________ 
Stephanie Wright, Chair, Board of Health 


